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ROLL CALL

Present:  5 -  Commissioner Bruce G. Roberts, Vice Mayor Dean J. 

Trantalis, Commissioner Robert L. McKinzie, Commissioner Romney 

Rogers, and Mayor John P. "Jack" Seiler

QUORUM ESTABLISHED

Also Present: - City Manager Lee R. Feldman, City Clerk Jeffrey A. 

Modarelli, City Attorney Cynthia A. Everett, City Auditor John Herbst, 

and Sergeant Arms Wilgienson Auguste

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Seiler called the meeting to order at 1:34 p.m.

No public comments were submitted for this meeting

ANNOUNCEMENTS

There were no announcements made prior to the commencement of 

the City Commission Conference Meeting.

CITY COMMISSION REPORTS

Events and Matters of Interest

Members of the Commission announced recent and upcoming events 

and matters of interest.

Hoops for Harmony - William Dandy Middle School Basketball Event

Commissioner McKinzie discussed his attendance at the William 

Dandy Middle School Basketball Event entitled Hoops for Harmony, 

noting it was well attended by over 800 people.  The event included a 

basketball game between members of the City’s Police Department 

and students from William Dandy Middle School.  Commission 

McKinzie discussed the numerous positive aspects of this event for 

both students and the community.

Light Up Sistrunk Event

Commissioner McKinzie thanked City Staff for their outstanding work 

on the Light Up Sistrunk Event.  He noted it was a very successful and 

thanked Walgreens for their sponsorship.  Mayor Seiler commented 

on the all the positive aspects of this outstanding event and relocation 
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of the activities tent next year.

Elementary Schools Reading Programs

Commissioner Rogers raised the issue of the City’s underperforming 

elementary schools in the area of reading and ways the City 

Commission can address this issue.  He noted the reading programs 

for children offered by the United Way and the Young Lawyers Section 

of the Broward County Bar Association.  He recommended the City 

Commission offer its support to promote the City’s elementary schools 

and to encourage neighbors to volunteer their time to assist 

elementary students with reading.  Commissioner Rogers 

recommended a requirement for members on the Education Advisory 

to volunteer one hour of their time per month to reading programs for 

the City Commission’s adopted elementary schools.  Discussions 

continued on ways the City Commission can promote this effort.

Upcoming Meeting with Broward County School Board

Mayor Seiler reviewed and discussed the meeting agenda items for 

the upcoming workshop with the Broward County School Board.  He 

stated that the agenda items currently scheduled for discussion will be 

communicated to attendees prior to the meeting to ensure everyone is 

adequately prepared.  He requested members of the City Commission 

contribute any additional topics.  

Commissioner Rogers recommended ways the City Commission could 

assist the City’s public elementary schools with reading programs as 

noted above.  Commissioner Trantalis asked if the topic of redistricting 

had been addressed.  Mayor Seiler noted this had been resolved in 

the Harbordale area and there are currently no outstanding issues.  

Commissioner Rogers discussed the topic of Charter Schools in the 

downtown area.  City Manager Feldman commented that young 

families are moving into the Flagler Village area.  Additional comments 

and discussions continued on the topic of Charter Schools and future 

educational options for young families in the downtown area.  Mayor 

Seiler requested City Manager Feldman to add the topic of schools in 

the City’s downtown area to the School Board Meeting Agenda.

Mayor Seiler asked City Manager Feldman about the status of this 

year’s Student Resource Officer (SRO) Program and questioning if 

there are any outstanding issues.  City Manager Feldman stated that if 

the City continues with the current agreement, there should be no 

outstanding SRO issues.  

Port Everglades Traffic Concerns 

Commissioner Roger’s raised the issue of the traffic concerns along 

17th Street during embarking and debarking from Port Everglades 
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(Port), stating he had received a number of complaints over the 

weekend. He stated there was a significant back-up at the check point 

for the Port along 17th Street at Eisenhower Avenue due to its use as 

the primary entrance to the Port for cruise travelers.  Possible 

solutions and ways to address this problem were discussed.

Commissioner Rogers asked City Manager Feldman to communicate 

these concerns that the City Commission addressed via a resolution 

with Diane Alarcon, Director of Transportation and Mobility.  It was 

noted that an estimated 20 percent of the 17th Street Causeway traffic 

is a result of Port activities entering at Eisenhower Avenue from Fort 

Lauderdale International Airport.

1800 Admirals Way - Abandoned Home Nuisance

Commissioner Rogers asked City Manager Feldman to have City Staff 

address issues at this location’s pools to prevent any dangerous 

situations from occurring with children who may enter this property.  

Covering the pools at this property was discussed as a solution.

Shippey House

Commissioner Rogers noted the successful restoration of the Shippey 

House that is now occupied and active.  The entire Commission 

acknowledged the positive outcome of this project. 

Private Parking Lots

Mayor Seiler raised the  issue of parking at the Shippey House as well 

as some other parking lot areas in the City that are owned by private 

parking companies which require a $15.00 minimum.  It was noted 

that those parking in these areas are not aware of the $15.00 

minimum parking fee at these meters until after they have paid money 

into the meter.  

City Manager Feldman stated there are several private parking lot 

companies who have purchased and use the same pay stations as the 

City, and those people parking cannot differentiate the private parking 

meters from the City's parking lot meters.  Mayor Seiler asked City 

Manager Feldman if there was a way to address this problem.  City 

Manager Feldman stated he would like to see appropriate municipal 

signage at City Parking facilities that state the City’s hourly rate.  

Further comments on this topic continued.

Holiday Events in the City

Commissioner Rogers raised the issue of having more food kiosks 

available during the Christmas at Las Olas Event in addition to the 

libations provided.  Mayor Seiler agreed and recommended advising 

those businesses located on Las Olas to provide food kiosks or 
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alternatively the City would provide food vendors at this City 

sponsored event.  Commissioner McKinzie noted that the restaurants 

on Las Olas were filled during this event.  Vice Mayor Trantalis noted 

this was the most successful Christmas on Las Olas Event he had 

attended and noted the Police Department’s efforts to ensure the 

event wrapped up in an efficient and timely manner.

Other successful holiday events held in the City were discussed 

including the Rio Vista Christmas Event, Light Up Fort Lauderdale, 

and the Light Up the Beach Event.

Water Issues

Vice Mayor Trantalis raised his concern over the issue of the large 

water bill at 510 Coral Way noting the resident was away for six days 

and returned to find a notice advising the residence had excessive 

water use of 220,000 gallons.  Discussions ensued on this issue and 

that the meter is being tested.  City Manager Feldman noted the 

upcoming replacement of the City’s water meters with electronic real 

time water meters to allow citizens access real time water usage 

access.  He stated that he would look into the matter raised by Vice 

Mayor Trantalis.  Discussions continued on water bill spikes in the 

past that occur from time to time in the City with no explanation.  

Commissioner McKinzie raised the issue of long lines for water bill 

payment both in the lobby of City Hall and at the outside drive-up 

payment window during the first 10 days of each month and at the end 

of the month causing traffic issues at City Hall.  He asked if more 

cashiers can be on duty inside during these busy periods.  Mayor 

Seiler asked City Manager Feldman to look into this matter.

National League of Cities

Commissioner Roberts discussed his attendance at the National 

League of Cities (NLC) Conference in Pittsburgh noting the City’s 

award for its participation in First Lady Michelle Obama’s Let’s Move 

Campaign that addresses childhood obesity.  Commissioner Roberts 

reviewed and discussed the priorities, goals, and objectives of the 

NLC including economic development, public safety, a transportation, 

and infrastructure issues.  Commissioner Roberts also discussed the 

importance of addressing municipal issues at the upcoming Congress 

of Cities in March 2017.  He also noted the goal of the NLC in keeping 

municipal bonds tax free.  

Commissioner Roberts noted that the NLC’s issues and goals are the 

same for cities across the board and the City is on the forefront of the 

issues.  Discussions continued on the City of Pittsburgh initiating a 

program with Google and Uber for driverless cars and other initiatives 
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Pittsburgh is taking for their economic development with core 

universities located in their downtown area in the areas of medicine, 

technology, and education. 

The Galleria

Commissioner Roberts discussed his upcoming meeting with City 

Staff for an update on issues relating to The Galleria.  He also noted 

that in early January 2017 he will be meeting with representatives from 

both homeowners associations in that area and the developer 

regarding The Galleria to arrive at a consensus as to where things 

stand.  

Vice Mayor Trantalis pointed out his understanding of what was 

driving the funding of the development of The Galleria Mall depended 

upon it having a residential component, noting this is similar to what is 

happening at the City of Plantation’s Fashion Mall.  Commissioner 

Roberts commented on the scale of the proposed development being 

a factor.  Commissioner Rogers noted that due to the internet, 

development of malls now requires a residential component in order to 

have a captive audience for brick and mortar retail stores at these 

locations.  Further discussions continued on the trend in malls across 

the country and the need for retailers to become a partner in the 

improvements of malls.

Commissioner Roberts requested City Manager Feldman and Director 

of Sustainable Development Anthony Fajardo attend the meeting with 

representatives of homeowners associations and the developer in 

early January. 

Sprinkler Retrofitting - Galt Ocean Mile

Commissioner Roberts noted the issues the condominium 

representatives of Galt Ocean Mile have regarding concerns with 

beach permitting, beach replenishment, and the condominium fire 

sprinkler retrofitting.  He stated these condominiums are working to 

address the condominium fire sprinkler retrofitting issue by organizing 

with others in Palm Beach County, Sarasota and Naples to address 

this issue at the State level with the assistance of State Senator 

George Moraitis.  Commissioner Roberts noted their goal is to have a 

clause allowing condominiums to opt-out of this requirement.   Vice 

Mayor Trantalis added that from his professional experience in 

representing a condominium association in the Galt Ocean Mile area, 

the estimated cost per unit was in the range of $25,000.00.  Issues 

relating to this topic were further discussed.

City Observances

Mayor Seiler noted the upcoming military observances in the City 
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16-1460

including the 71st Anniversary of the Missing Squadron that 

departed from Fort Lauderdale.  Mayor Seiler discussed the 

improvements to its memorial museum.  

The observance of the anniversary of Pearl Harbor on December 7th 

was also noted.  City Manager Feldman confirmed for Mayor Seiler 

that the City's flags would be flown at half-staff on December 7th.

Communications to the City Commission

CEMETERY SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES

1. A motion was made by Patricia Hayes and seconded by Larry Ott to

advise that: “the Board requests that the City Commission instruct the City

Auditor’s Office to make corrections and/or changes to the Cemetery

audit that was performed on June 16, 2016, as determined by a review of

the audit by the Cemetery Board. The Cemetery Board will send an

attachment to the City Commission outlining these discrepancies.” In a

voice vote, the motion passed 9-0.

2. A motion was made by John Sykes and seconded by Vicki Mowrey to

advise that: “the Board requests an actuarial study concerning the future

funds necessary to maintain the perpetual care required of the cemetery.”

In a voice vote, the motion passed 8-1.

City Auditor Herbst noted the issue of the Cemetery Advisory Board's 

(CAB) requested corrections came up at a subsequent meeting he had 

with the CAB and was not raised in his meeting with the CAB.  He stated 

there was a significant disconnect between those two meetings.  City 

Auditor Herbst stated he will meet with the CAB again to address these 

requested corrections.  Mayor Seiler noted there would be no action taken 

until this meeting occurs and the issues are clarified.

Mayor Seiler agreed with the CAB's request for an Actuarial Study and 

City Manager Feldman stated he would move forward with this request.  

City Manager Feldman stated the current balance in the CAB Trust Fund 

is $27,000,000.00 which provides for the perpetual care of the City's 

cemeteries.  He stated this may be more than is necessary.  Vice Mayor 

Trantalis raised the issue of the possible effects of sea level rise on some 

of the City's cemeteries.

Education Advisory Board Communication to City Commission 

The Education Advisory Board is requesting to add a hyperlink of Broward 

County Public School’s SMART (Safety Music & Art Athletics Renovation 

Technology) bond program to the City’s website.

Mayor Seiler requested City Manager Feldman to have City Staff address 

this request and provide a hyperlink in the City website to the Broward 
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County School Board.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

BUS-2 16-1477 Discussion of Special Assessments Related to Safe Neighborhood 

Improvement Districts (Special District)

City Manager Feldman requested this item be put on the agenda as 

he has received inquiries from neighborhoods about the process for 

funding special assessments for neighborhood improvements.  City 

Manager Feldman requested the Commission’s input on this topic 

prior to taking any action.  He described the formal process in place 

with the City’s current ordinance regarding undergrounding.  City 

Manager Feldman recommended the Commission draft a detailed 

ordinance creating a process due to the lack of any current guidelines.  

The Commission discussed the methods and issues unique to certain 

neighborhoods and the process to ensure the necessary support from 

neighborhoods.  Commission Rogers discussed the need to codify this 

issue and to know the threshold of neighborhood support for 

establishing an improvement district, the appropriate process, and the 

need to begin the discussion with the community to facilitate this need.

There was a consensus that City Manager Feldman should pursue the 

next step of providing an outline as to what the next steps could be.  

Commissioner Rogers emphasized that an appointed board should 

not have the right to tax neighborhoods.  The Commission was in 

agreement on this point.

Mayor Seiler recognized Roosevelt Walters, 1207 NW 10th Place, 

who addressed the Commission on with his thoughts, concerns, and 

questions on this item.  Mr. Walters commented on the need to 

seriously consider this issue due to past experiences in the Sistrunk 

Corridor Northwest area of the City in the 1970’s and 1980’s, the lack 

of entities to currently tax in the Northwest area, and the need for an 

alternate source of revenue for the Northwest area.  Vice Mayor 

Trantalis noted this was being addressed through the Northwest 

Progresso Flagler Heights Community Redevelopment Agency 

(NWPFH CRA).  

Mayor Seiler recognized Count Rosenthal, 1237 NW 7th Avenue, who 

addressed the Commission with his thoughts, concerns, and questions 

regarding this item.  Mr. Rosenthal’s comments focused on the 

importance of written guidelines, keeping records, and distributing 

information at the Commissioner's District Agenda Review Meetings to 

advise the community on this issue.  Mayor Seiler stated this item is 

currently being discussed to provide City Manager Feldman with 
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guidelines to establish a process.

Mayor Seiler recognized Peter Cooper, 2533 NE 37th Street and on 

behalf of the Homeowners Association of the Coral Ridge Country 

Club (HOA CRCC), who addressed the Commission with his 

comments, thoughts, concerns, and questions regarding this item.  Mr. 

Cooper’s comments and concerns focused on the HOA CRCC’s 

Board of Directors desire to pursue hard numbers for neighborhood 

improvements in their area in order to get the homeowner's 

agreement.  He also stated he realized it is a multistep process 

requiring transparency, proper distribution of funds, the recommended 

the need to include commercial spaces in this area as they would also 

benefit from improvements, and the need for community outreach to 

market any proposed assessments.  Mr. Cooper also noted the HOA 

CRCC’s work with the Coral Ridge Mall and Publix to fund a 

roundabout at the blind curve behind the Coral Ridge Mall and Publix 

and issues relating to traffic that cuts through the Coral Ridge 

Neighborhood.

Vice Mayor Trantalis asked City Manager Feldman for an update on 

the undergrounding currently going on in Las Olas Isles.  Hal Barnes, 

Neighborhood Support Manager, updated Vice Mayor Trantalis on the 

ongoing status for undergrounding in the Idlewyld, Riviera Isles, Las 

Olas Isles, and Seven Isles neighborhoods. Mr. Barnes noted that the 

City is moving forward with these projects and is currently waiting on 

Florida Power and Light’s designs in order to move forward with the 

neighborhoods' overlay designs.

Mayor Seiler recognized Charles King, 105 N. Victoria Park Road, who 

addressed the Commission with his thoughts, concerns, and questions 

regarding this item.  Mr. King's comments focused on the special 

taxing districts for secure neighborhoods stating it would cause crime 

to move from one neighborhood to another where there is no special 

taxing for secure neighborhoods.

Mayor Seiler recommended sending this issue to the Council of Fort 

Lauderdale Civic Associations (CFLCA) to weigh in on pursuing this 

issue.  Discussions ensued on having volunteers of interested 

neighbors participate in a Working Ad Hoc Committee (Committee) 

subsequent to the input of the CFLCA.  This Committee would pursue 

City Manager Feldman’s outline of the issues and arrive at a 

recommended platform.  Mayor Seiler emphasized that the City’s 

neighborhoods need to know this is a topic up for discussion in the 

City and to submit their recommendations for participants on the 

Committee.  Commissioner Roberts recommended the Commission 

also make recommendations for those on the Committee.  
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Commissioner Rogers suggested simplifying the process, giving the 

Committee an outline of what the Commission would like to proceed 

on and deleting the enforcement of taxing by appointed members of 

the Committee.

BUS-1 16-1470 Police Body Worn Camera Pilot Program

City Manager Feldman updated the City Commission on the City’s 

Police Body Worn Camera Program (CPBWCP) to the Commission 

stating that on November 4, 2016, the City received nine (9) 

responses to its solicitation for vendors for the Body Worn Camera 

Pilot Program.   A review of those proposals is in process for a pilot 

study stating the City would be moving forward with four (4) of these 

responses.  

City Manager Feldman stated that copies of the CPBWCP Policy 

(Policy) has been provided to the Fort Lauderdale Chapter of the 

National Association for the Advancement of Colored People 

(NAACP), the Council of Fort Lauderdale Civic Associations, and the 

American Civil Liberties Union of Florida, Broward County Chapter.  

City Manager Feldman stated he believes it is time to move forward 

and City’s Policy will be reviewed and promulgated by the Chief of 

Police as necessary both prior to and during the pilot program.  Mayor 

Seiler raised the issue of the language agreed to by the Fraternal 

Order of Police (FOP).  City Manager Feldman clarified that this policy 

is not a mandatory subject of collective bargaining.

Chief Adderley addressed the Commission on the language of the 

Policy with the FOP stating that an agreement had been reached after 

input from the City Attorney’s Office.  Mayor Seiler had a question on 

the process and work with the FOP asking if the FOP had approved 

the final Policy.  Chief Adderley stated he is not aware of any 

opposition from the FOP as it relates to the City’s Policy.  

Commissioner Roberts commented on the time length in the contract 

to notify the FOP of policy changes and noting this is a pilot program 

and will be subject to change.  Further discussions ensued on the 

City’s final Policy, the FOP’s approval of the final Policy, and moving 

forward with the pilot program.  Chief Adderley noted that during the 

pilot program, items in the Policy may need to be adjusted and there 

were very few changes requested by the FOP.  Chief Adderley stated 

that Police Major Alvarez has acknowledged, coordinated, and had an 

open dialogue with all those who submitted input and comments on 

the City’s Policy.

City Attorney Everett raised the issue with City Manager Feldman of 
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whether the current draft has been forwarded to the City Attorney’s 

Office for review and approval.  Mayor Seiler asked for clarification.  

City Manager Feldman confirmed that the final policy (Exhibit 1 of 

CAM 16-1470) is what will be put forward and that changes may be 

made as the pilot program moves forward to fine tune the Policy.  He 

stated that he will keep all interested parties informed. 

City Manager Feldman explained the selection process, costs, record 

keeping and other aspects of the CPBWCP to the Commission.   

Mayor Seiler asked City Attorney Everett for her involvement with the 

City Manager Feldman’s Office in the ranking and the selection 

process of procuring a vendor for the CPBWCP.

Mayor Seiler recognized Count Rosenthal, 1237 NW 7th Avenue, who 

addressed the Commission with his thoughts, concerns, and questions 

regarding this item.  Mr. Rosenthal’s comments focused on thanking 

Chief of Police Adderley, Assistant Police Chief Major Michael 

Gregory, and Major Luis Alvarez for their hard work and diligent efforts 

on this matter.  He also thanked all those at the City for their work and 

contributions.

Mayor Seiler recognized Christine Curry, 644 SE 5th Avenue, who 

addressed the Commission with her thoughts and recommendations 

regarding this item.  Ms. Currie’s recommendations included 

modifications to the uploading language requirements, the critical 

events or special circumstances language, and the retention and 

dissemination language.  Ms. Currie also recommended adding “teeth” 

to disciplining and holding violators accountable with the CPBWCP.  

Mayor Seiler asked Ms. Currie to forward her notes from the Police 

Review Board Meeting.  

Mayor Seiler recognized Roosevelt Walters, 1207 NW 10th Place, 

who addressed the Commission with his thoughts, concerns, and 

questions on this item.  Mr. Walters commented on the positive 

aspects of moving forward with the CPBWCP.  Mr. Walters also 

requested that an independent legal counsel that is not a City 

employee participate in the Police Review Board Meetings relating to 

issues reviewed as part of the CPBWCP. 

Mayor Seiler recognized Charles King, 105 N. Victoria Park Road, who 

addressed the Commission with his comments, thoughts, concerns, 

and questions regarding this item.  Mr. King’s comments focused on 

the importance of a CPBWCP around the nation and in the City, the 

importance of random body cameras, and other aspects of the 

CPBWCP.
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At 4:00 p.m., Mayor Seiler announced he had to leave left the meeting at 4:00 

p.m.to participate in a previously scheduled conference call with the National

League of Cities and handed the gavel over to Vice Mayor Trantalis.

BUS-3 16-1493 Structural Innovation Informational Presentation

Kristin Tigner, Structural Innovation Manager, introduced the members 

of the Structural Innovation Division and addressed the Commission 

with a presentation update and review of the department’s 

accomplishments.  Ms. Tigner gave a verbal overview of each of the 

PowerPoint presentation slides.

Ms. Tigner's presentation included information on 9001 Certification 

standardization and City Manager Feldman explained that many 

Federal Government contracts require a 9001 Certification to insure a 

standardized quality management system is in place.  Ms. Tigner 

expounded on the 9001 Certification noting it is currently found 

primarily in private organizations and noting the City is one of the only 

municipalities with 9001 Certification.

A copy of Ms. Tigner’s presentation is attached to these minutes.

CF-1 16-1437

CONFERENCE REPORTS

Quarterly Investment Report for Period Ending September 30, 2016

City Auditor Herbst stated that after his review of this item, things were 

in order.  Commissioner Rogers commented on the distinguishing 

features of the Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA) Fund and 

the Cemetery Fund as they are held in separate funds.  City Auditor 

Herbst confirmed the CRA  funds are in its own separate account from 

the City's pool funds and the Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB) 

Funds are awaiting investment.  He confirmed that once the Request 

for Quotation (RFQ) process is complete, the OPEB Funds can be 

invested within the parameters that have been established.  City 

Manager Feldman answered Vice Mayor Trantalis's question 

regarding the liability portion of the OPEB fund as required by State 

Statute.  Further discussions continued on the OPEB Fund and were 

were addressed by City Auditor Herbst.  The assumed rate of return 

on the City's investment funds and the City's risk tolerance were also 

addressed and explained by City Auditor Herbst.
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BOARDS AND COMMITTEES

Mayor Seiler returned to the meeting at 4:17 p.m.

BD-1 16-1459 Board and Committee Vacancies

City Clerk Modarelli noted there would be no resolution appointing 

board and committee members at tonight's regular meeting .

The City Commission discussed open positions for the City's Boards 

and Committees as noted on the Boards and Committees Vacancy 

Chart (Exhibit 1 to this item's CAM), the listing of Nominees for 

Consideration (Exhibit 2 to this item's CAM), and the listing of 

Available Online Applicants for Consideration (Exhibit 3 to this CAM).  

The Commissioners announced their appointments and 

reappointments and consensus appointments and reappointments to 

City Clerk Modarelli.  These appointments will be confirmed by 

resolution at the December 20, 2016, City Commission Regular 

Meeting.

City Attorney Everett raised the issue of those board and committee 

members who are reaching their maximum term limits and further 

discussions ensued.  

Mayor Seiler recognized Charles King, 105 N. Victoria Park Road, who 

addressed the Commission with his comments, thoughts, concerns, 

and questions regarding this item.  Mr. King's focused on the 

Commission's appointments to the City's Charter Review Board.

Mayor Seiler recognized Count Rosenthal, 1237 NW 7th Avenue, who 

addressed the Commission with his comments, thoughts, concerns, 

and questions regarding this item.  Mr. Rosenthal's comments focused 

on his views on appointments to the Charter Review Board and the 

importance of thanking all of those citizens who serve on the City's 

Boards and Committees.

EXECUTIVE CLOSED DOOR SESSION - 4:30 P.M. OR AS SOON THEREAFTER AS 

POSSIBLE

16-1502 The City Commission will meet privately pursuant to Florida Statute, 

Section 286.011(8) concerning: 

Arnold Abbott & Love Thy Neighbor Fund, Inc. v. City of Fort 

Lauderdale
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Case No. CACE 99-03583 (05)

Arnold Abbott & Love Thy Neighbor Fund, Inc. & Pastor Dwayne 

Black v. City of Fort Lauderdale

Case No. CACE 14-024037 (21)

Denise F. Reynolds v. Edward James Sawyer, City of Fort 

Lauderdale, and Asplundh Tree Expert Company

Case No. CACE 14-023048 (21)

Mayor Seiler announced that the City Commission shall meet 

privately to conduct discussions between the City Manager, the 

City Attorney and the City Commission relative to pending 

litigation pursuant to Section 286.011(8), Florida Statutes, in 

connection with the just the one case noted below:

· Denise F. Reynolds v. Edward James Sawyer,

City of Fort Lauderdale, and Asplundh Tree

Expert Company

Case No. CACE 14-023048 (21)

Persons in attendance will be:

Mayor, John P. “Jack” Seiler

Vice Mayor, Dean J. Trantalis

Commissioner, Robert L. McKinzie

Commissioner, Bruce G. Roberts

Commissioner, Romney Rogers    

City Manager, Lee R. Feldman   

City Attorney, Cynthia A. Everett 

Re. Denise F. Reynolds v. Edward James Sawyer, City of Fort 

Lauderdale, and Asplundh Tree Expert Company, Outside 

Counsel will be W. Tucker Craig, Esq., Billing, Cochran, Lyles, 

Mauro & Ramsey, P.A., and a Certified Court Reporter with 

Daughters Reporting, Inc. 

The estimated length of the attorney-client session is approximately 

one (1) hour.

CITY MANAGER REPORTS

None.

ADJOURNMENT
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December 6, 2016City Commission Conference 

Meeting

Meeting Minutes

There being no additional business before the City Commission at this 

City Commission Conference Meeting, Mayor Seiler adjourned the 

meeting at 4:34 p.m.
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